A Public Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Arthur, IL, was held on Monday, October 4, 2021, in the Arthur Community Building. Village President Rod Randall called the meeting to order at 6:45pm. Roll call was answered by Trustees Matt Bernius, Mike Hilgenberg, Jim Fleming, and Christy Miller. Trustees Justin Ray and Dave Tiffan were absent. Also present was Erica Carter.

## **Public Comment**

• No visitors were present.

## Overview of Downstate Small Business Stabilization Grant

• M. Hilgenberg made a motion to open the Public Hearing. J. Fleming seconded. All Trustees voted YEA. President Randall noted that notice of this hearing was duly made. Village Comptroller Erica Carter explained the purpose of the hearing is to report outcomes and provide opportunity for discussion regarding the Community Development Block Grant and the Downstate Small Business Stabilization Grant. The total amount awarded was \$20,000.00 to Villa Enterprises to address the needs of the business due to the COVID-19 emergency. No visitors were present for public comment. C. Miller made a motion to close the Public Hearing. J. Fleming seconded. All Trustees voted YEA.

## **General Discussion**

None

## Adjournment

• M. Hilgenberg made a motion to adjourn. J. Fleming seconded. All Trustees voted YEA. President Randall adjourned the meeting at 6:50pm.